



Australian
Competition &
Consumer
Commission

GPO Box 520 Melbourne VIC 3001

Level 35 The Tower 360 Elizabeth Street Melbourne VIC 3000

ph (03) 9290 1800 fax (03) 9663 3699

www.accc.gov.au

Our Ref: A91058
Contact Officer: Gina D'Ettorre
Contact Phone: 03 9290 1483

19 July 2007

Mr Darren Brown Kliger Partners Level 2, 280 Queen Street MELBOURNE VIC 3000

Dear Mr Brown

Authorisation A91058 submitted by Office Choice Limited - interested party consultation and request for material to be excluded from the public register

I refer to the above mentioned application for authorisation lodged with the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (the ACCC) on 12 July 2007.

To assist in our assessment of these applications, the ACCC has commenced a public consultation process. Please find <u>attached</u> for your information a copy of the letter the ACCC sent to potentially interested parties requesting submissions in respect of the application.

All publicly available submissions will be posted on the ACCC internet site at www.accc.gov.au>.

I would also like to advise that I have considered your client's request that the version of its submission in support of the application marked *confidential copy* be excluded from the ACCC's public register.

As you are aware, the ACCC is generally required under section 89 of the *Trade Practices Act 1974* (the Act) to place documents provided to it in relation to an application for authorisation on the ACCC's public register. The Act provides that a person submitting a document in relation to an authorisation application may request that the document or parts thereof be excluded from the public register by reason of the nature of certain information contained in the document.

As a person authorised to make a decision for and on behalf of the ACCC in relation to such a request, I advise that the relevant document will not be placed on the public register.



This letter has been placed on the ACCC's public register. If you wish to discuss any aspect of this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Gina D'Ettorre on 03 9290 1483.

Yours sincerely

Scott Gregson

General Manager
Adjudication Branch